UNAPPROVED

SELECTBOARD MINUTES OCTOBER 24, 2023

MEMBERS PRESENT: Deborah Baker, Charles Rockwell, Philip E. Mazzucco and Linda Montague.

OTHERS PRESENT: Andrea Lenhardt, Donald Lewis, Carl Yackel, Jason Norton, Ed George and John LaVecchia.

Meeting called to order at 6:32 p.m.

TREASURER'S REPORT:

It was the consensus of the Board for each member to receive \$800.00 for their annual pay. COMMUNICATIONS:

- 1. The Southern Vermont Communications District will meet November 8th to consider an annual report on their 2024 budget. Do an on-line meeting or attend in Bennington.
- 2. The grant-in-aid was sent in today. We will be able to get money for projects we have already done for the structure grant.

OLD BUSINESS:

- 1. Highway: Some ditches need work and certain trees are rotted. Been hauling winter sand when we can get it.
- Jason commented that some changes may have to be made to our local Emergency Management Plan. Contracts and agreements may be in order, and can we get help from other Towns? The speed cart is now near the Delano home on Hebron Road.
- 3. Motion by Linda, seconded by Debbie to appoint Carl Yackel as Lister. Motion carried.
- 4. The revised zoning regulations will be presented to the board at 6:30 p.m. on November 6th.
- 5. John will leave off the sketch of where the location will be for the Town Green drilled well.
- 6. The Town Office plaster must be taken down. Office will be closed that day. NEW BUSINESS:
- Ed George of Sandgate Road requested that some trees across from his house in poor condition be examined by the Town for their removal.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:

To discuss a legal matter, an executive session was entered into at 7:00 p.m. Came out of executive session at 7:15 p.m.

Motion by Linda, seconded by Phil to adjourn. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Linda Montague Selectboard Clerk